
   

 

Worship Services  
 

Sunday Morning Worship  9:20 am  
 

Sunday School Classes 10:40 am  
 
 

REFUEL 
Wednesday Evenings 

5:15 - Dinner  
6:00 - Study hour  

 

 201 E. Spring Street  

 P.O. Box 343  

 Winamac, IN  46996  

 
 

Address Service Requested  

The Mission of Winamac First 
UMC  is  

ñTo Make Disciples of Jesus 
Christ for the  

transformation of our  
community and the world.ò  

WORSHIP THEMES FOR SEPTEMBER  
 

This month Pastor Dave will continue his sermon series 
on discipleship, òCome, Follow Me!ó Weõre also         
delighted to have the choir singing again after a         
well-deserved summer break. 
 

¶ September 2 - Sermon: òLiving Discipleship:    
Falteringó (Part 3 of  series). Holy Communion will 
be shared. 

¶ September 9 - Sermon: òLiving Discipleship: 
Transformingó (Part 4 of  series). Choir will sing. 
Childrenõs message shared. 

¶ September 16 - Sermon: òLiving Discipleship: 
Servingó (Part 5 of  series).  Holy Communion will 
be shared.  Choir will sing. 

¶ September 23 - Sermon: òLiving Discipleship: 
Proclaimingó (Part 6 of series).  Childrenõs message 
shared. 

¶ September 30 - Sermon: òLiving Discipleship: 
Crossingó (Last in the series).  

 

 

 

Winamac First UMC : 

201 E. Spring Street 

Winamac, IN  46996 

574.946.4971  

Www.firstumcwinamac.org 
Facebook.com/firstumcwinamac 

 

Office Hours: 
8:30 - 12:30 

Monday - Friday 
 

Pastor:  Dave Marty 

Cell: 574.242.2492 
davemarty54@gmail.com 

 

Admin. Asst.: Karen Jones 

aawinfumc@embarqmail.com 
 

Family & Youth Ministry: 

Mary Marty 

574.529.0215 

mesearlsmarty@gmail.com 
 

 

Housekeeper:  Aaron Paulsen 
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Thoughts from Pastor Dave 
 

 
òNow the body isnõt made up of just one part, but of many.  If the foot 
were to say, ôBecause Iõm not a hand I donõt belong to the body,õ that 
wouldnõt make it any less a part of the body.ó  (1 Cor. 12:14-15) 

 

Weõve all done it, gotten up in the middle of the night 
to go to the bathroom without turning on the light 
andé WHAM! The little toe slams into a door frame 
or some other obstacle, and immediately the whole 
body reacts - dramatic proof  that all the parts of  our 

body are interconnected and that they need each other 
 

Itõs just like that in the Body of Christ (the church), too. Each part needs the    
others, and the church needs all its members serving in order to function at peak 
effectiveness, because the old 80/20 rule (20% of  the members do 80% of  the 
ministry) simply doesnõt work well in the church.  Thatõs why our churchõs Lay 
Leadership and Nominations Team takes its role so seriously when it comes to 
nominating people to serve in various capacities in the church, and in a couple 
weeks the team will begin the process of  nominating leadership for 2019. 
 

There are an endless number of  ways in which you can serve, not all of  which 
need to go through the nominating process. For example, I recently had someone 
involved with the church offer to do minor home repairs for people at no charge. 
Well, maybe God is nudging you (or others) in a similar direction, such that our 
church could have something like a òHeart & Hammer Teamó. Or maybe you 
have computer skills that would enable you to serve God as our churchõs         
webmaster. And thereõs no underestimating the value of capable and caring    
teachers! 
 

Of  course, the church also needs people to serve in officially nominated            
capacities, such as on the Church Leadership Team (administrative council),      
Finance Team, Missions Team, Trustees, the Staff-Parish Relations Team (similar 
to a personnel committee) and more.  
 

These and other service opportunities are listed on page 2 of  this newsletter. 
Please read through that listing and prayerfully consider how God is calling you to 
serve. If youõre already serving in one or more capacities, then let me say a    
heartfelt òTHANK YOU!ó  But if  you sense a nudging to serve in some new 
way, or if youõd simply like to discuss a possibility, please contact me or one of the 
following members of  the Lay Leadership & Nominations Team: Barbara 
Kleinofen,     Connie Brucker, Maxine Engel, Becky Dilts, Andrea Hook, Carol 
Zaley, Mary Ann Finke. 
 

Thanks, and may God strengthen the Body of  Christ at First UMC to minister like 
never before!     

       Pastor Dave  

òBut Iõm Just a Little Toe!ó 
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SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES FOR 2019 
 

Over the next few weeks the Lay Leadership & Nominations Team will be working to ensure that our 
church has the best possible leadership for the coming year. The positions shown below are some for 
which persons must be officially nominated. If youõd be willing to serve in any of these, please contact 
Pastor Dave or one of the team members (see pastorõs article for names) by September 30th. Of  course, 
there are lots of  other ways to serve, too - for example, music ministry, education, food service, doing    
repairs, office help, church aesthetics, and so much more! Again, please contact Pastor Dave to discuss 
any of  these. THANKS!  
 

___ Vice-Chairperson of  Church Leadership Team                                  Term of  Service: 2 years 
 

       Description: The CLT is responsible for envisioning, enabling, and evaluating the overall ministry 
       of  the church.  The Co-Chairperson attends the meetings, fills in when the Chairperson is not  
       available, and assumes the role of  Chairperson after one year. 
 

       Meetings:  The CLT meets on the 3rd Tuesday of  each month at 6:30 pm.   

 
 

___ At-Large Members of  the Staff-Parish Relations Team (need 4)       Term of  Service: 3 years 

       Description: The SPRT provides support and feedback to the pastor, staff, and their families. It 
       also recommends compensation, approves time off, and performs other personnel functions.  
 
 

       Meetings: The SPRT meets at least once each quarter, but may meet more often as needed. 
 

___ At-Large Members of  the Finance Team (need 2)                              Term of  Service: 3 years 
 

       Description: In addition to proposing a yearly budget and overseeing the ongoing finances of 
       the church, this team is responsible for encouraging faithful stewardship and strategizing how 
       to fund the budget adopted by the Church Leadership Team.   
 

       Meetings: Schedule is yet to be determined, but will probably meet monthly in 2019.  

 

___ At-Large Members of  the Trustees Team (need 4)                             Term of  Service: 3 years 
 

       Description: The Trustees are responsible for the oversight and care of  the facilities and 
       equipment of the church, so as to facilitate the churchõs mission and ministries.         
 

       Meetings: The Trustees generally meet the 4th Tuesday of  each month at 6:30 pm. 
 

___ At-Large Members of  Lay Leadership/Nominations Team (need 2)  Term of  Service: 3 years 
 

       Description: This team yearly recommends persons to serve as officers and other leaders in the 
       church, and may work at other times to help members discover and use their gifts in service. 
        

                           Meetings: Generally meets 3-4 times in the fall, but may meet other times as needed.  
 

___ At-Large Members of  the Missions Team (need 4)                             Term of  Service: 3 years 
 

       Description: Encourages and equips church members to be personally involved in missions; also 
       works to build awareness of, and raise support for, various mission organizations. 
 

       Meetings:  Generally meets on the first Wednesday of  the month, 7:15 pm, but may meet other times. 

HAVE ROOM IN YOUR HOME AND HEART FOR A CHILD  
NEEDING FOSTER CARE?  

Whiteõs Residential and Family Services, a Christ-centered agency is seeking potential foster 
parents in Pulaski County. For more information, please contact Pastor Dave or call Whiteõs 
at (888) 633-0382. You can also visit their website at whiteskids.org. 
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LABELS FOR EDUCATION, BOX TOPS FOR  EDUCATION, TABS, CANCELLED STAMPS  

   The BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION are given to Eastern Pulaski Elem. School; your TABS 

from food, beverage, animal food cans are given to RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE at Riley's  

Childrenôs Hospital and are used to purchase items to restock the family rooms.  Your                

CANCELLED POSTAGE STAMPS are sent to Marion Mission Storehouse and are used to send 

mission items overseas.  The receptacle for these items is on the Hospitality Table in the narthex.  

Winamac First United Methodist Churchõs Missions 

Sleeping Pads Ministry  
 A group of people meet in the Fellowship Hall on the 2 nd and 4th  Thursday of each 

month to work on making sleeping pads for the homeless.  All are appreciated and all are 

welcome to assist with this ministry.  To date, we have sent 80 completed pads to   

Roberts Park UMC in Indianapolis to assist with their ministry with the homeless in the 

area.   

 Join us at 10:00 am on the 2 nd and 4th  Thursday of each month for a great time of 

fellowship and a time to help others in need.  

There will be a meeting on SEPTEMBER 16th after church (12:00 

noon), in the Fellowship Hall about our 2019 Mission Trip to Red Bird 

Mission in Beverly, Kentucky.  If you would like to go or just wanting 

more information, please plan on attending this meeting. The dates for 

our trip are July 21-27, 2019.   

HELP WANTED 
We need a volunteer(s) to transport the 

Food Pantry items to Pulaski Co.     

Human Services and/or to Emmaus 

Center in  Logansport.  Please contact 

Deb Winter or the Church office for 

more information.   

 

 
 

 

 

 

Saturday, November 17 

4-7 pm - Fellowship Hall  

Please come and support our Mission Teamôs 

trip in 2019 to Red Bird Mission in Kentucky.  

We will be asking for volunteers for bread-

ing, serving, and desserts.  More info to come 

JUST IN TIME FOR THE HOLIDAYS 
Handcrafted items from Beyond  Bethlehem's Wall.  All items 

are made out of olive wood and are hand made by Christian 

artists in Bethlehem.  There are lots of items to choose from. 

The proceeds of the sales will help the crafters feed their  

families.  Our Mission Team will receive 30% of the sales.   
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On August 12
th

,a luau themed church family picnic was 

shared by 70+ individuals from our church family. Lots of 

smiles and laughter around food, photo ops and yard 

games were shared by the young and young at heart. See 

photos of the fun.   

 

 

 

FAMILIES TOGETHER ï is a  new opportunity for our church family to 
gather, every other month, outside of worship and REFUEL, for a time of fun, 

food and fellowship. The first gathering for ñFamilies Togetherò is being     

hosted by Rick and Becky Dilts at their farm/cabin on Sunday, �2�F�W�R�E�H�U�������W�K���� 
 

Gather up your family (married or single, children or no children) and join with 

your church family on���2�F�W�R�E�H�U�������W�K���I�U�R�P�������������±������������at Diltôs farm/cabin for 
this fun, but simple gathering of our church family.  Weôll spend some time 

around a camp fire roasting hotdogs, making sômores, and enjoying each      

otherôs company.  There will be time for conversations, food, games for all ages 

and hopefully time to get to know each other a bit better.   
 

Bring a favorite food item to share with everyone.  Hot dogs, buns, and drinks will be provided.   
 

Transportation will be available from the church to Diltôs farm/cabin in the church van.  Hopefully 

this will make it possible for more folks to come and not worry about directions and where to park. 

Join us for ñ�)�D�P�L�O�L�H�V���7�R�J�H�W�K�H�U�µ��and get to know your church family better in a casual setting . 

Questions, call the church office or Mary Marty or Becky Dilts.   

*************************************************************************
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Sailing on the Sea of Galilee 

OUR CHURCH TO HOST DISCIPLESHIP TRAINING 
SERIES IN SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER  
 OK, we all know (or should) that our churchõs mission is òto make 
disciples of  Jesus Christ for the transformation of  our community and 
worldó.  But did you ever wonder just what a disciple really is and does, or 
how we can do a better job of  making disciples, and why it even matters? 
 If  so, then mark your calendar for Sunday, September 23rd, 30th, 
and October 7th, 4:00-7:00 pm, when our church will host a training series 
for the Northwest District based on a new book, Developing an           
Intentional Discipleship System: A Guide for Congregations, by    
Junius Dotson, who is the head of  United Methodist Discipleship        
Ministries, an international arm of  the UMC.  
 This exciting new series, which will be co-led by Pastor Dave and our 
new Conference Superintendent, Lore Blinn Gibson, will dig deeply into 
the what, why and how of  growing fully-devoted Christ followers, and will 
help our church become even more successful in doing so.  Supper will be 

provided for only $5, and books will be made available in advance at no charge to those who register by 
September 10th. Child care will also be available at no charge, but again advance registration is necessary 
for planning purposes.  So, if youõd like to be part of this great opportunity, please contact the church 
office as soon as possible, or talk with Pastor Dave for more information. 

FREE SUICIDE PREVENTION TRAINING AT CHURCH ON SEPTEMBER 13  

 Tragically, suicide is the second highest cause of  death among people aged 10-34 in the U.S. 
and fourth highest among those 35-54. Yet many of  these deaths could be prevented if  people had a 
better idea what to look for and how/when to intervene. With this in mind, our church will be     
hosting a free (and short) suicide prevention workshop on Thursday, September 13th, 1-2:30 pm in 
the church library. The facilitator, Alison Coble, will teach a prevention method known as QPR 
(Question, Persuade, Refer). Interested persons should contact the church office by September 10th to 
make sure we have enough materials. 


